
 Welcome back to the Summer Term!  We 
are in for a busy time with lots of events, 
shows, trips and SATs. Over the break I 
looked back over all the tweets our staff 

have posted over the year. Twitter really is a brilliant way of finding out 
about all the exciting learning that is going on in the school. Do have a 
look @KibPrimary. 
Y6 will be starting their SATs on the 13th May.  Please make sure they 
have a good night’s sleep and arrive at school on time - Thank you! 
This month our Christian value is ‘Respect’. On Monday one of the chil-
dren said to me ‘If you respect others they will respect you back’. Later 
in the morning Mrs Spencer told me how proud she was when a Year 2 
child, in his uniform, held the door open for her at the shop. It always 
makes me smile when we share our respect for each other. 
As always members of the Senior Leadership Team are available on the 
playgrounds  or  front gate each morning, if you have anything you 
would like to discuss with them. 

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 627 

Morrison = 511 

Ireland = 565 
 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week 1H 

and  3AB have been recognised 

as having the best manners in 

school. 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

3AB, 3MR, 3NB, 4H & 6H  

all with 100% 

Weekly Reminder 
Our cloakrooms are really small which makes them difficult to keep tidy and for children to have a 

space to hang up their coats and PE kits. Lots of children have started to bring in large backpacks, 

which makes it very difficult for other children to get to their pegs. Please help us by providing a 

bag which is suitable for the size of our cloakrooms. Thank you!   
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This week year 3 have been learning about poetry based around their Predator topic 

SHARK 

by Freddie  

Silent as a ninja with teeth as sharp as swords, 

He isn’t awarded a halo, he deserves horns, 

As evil as a demon, he’s on a roll, 

Razor teeth you won’t make it out whole,  

King of the seas with a shout that goes RAAR, he bites his prey as swift as a 
car. 

This week we welcome two people  who are joining our school 

staff. 

Mrs Molloy who will be teaching in year 4. We also welcome 

Mrs Davidson who will be working part time in year 5.  We hope 

they enjoy their time with us . 



Year 1 Zoo Visit 
On Tuesday 30th April Year One went to Twycross Zoo and we had lots of 
fun.  We learnt about what a habitat was and different animals that might live in 
these habitats.  We then saw lots of different animals such as flamingos, zebras 
and monkeys. 
Billy in 1H has written a little recount: 
On Tuesday we went to Twycross Zoo.  In the morning we were very busy learning 
about animals and their habitats.  We learnt that bearded dragons live in the de-
sert and they have scaly skin to protect them.  We even got to stroke Alice and she 
felt very rough.    
Thank you  to all our volunteers and the zoo staff for a fantastic day. 

 
Year 6 

Charlotte & Jacob 
Year 5 

Emma & Mili 
Year 4 

Sophia & Evan 
Year 3 

Thomas 
Year 2 
Year 1 

Ben 
EYFS 

Mia, Jack & JJ 

Summer Fayre 
Saturday  22nd June 

 

Please start to collect your dona-
tions for the Summer Fayre 

********** 
Raffle Co-ordinator Vacancy 

The raffles are an integral part of our 
fundraising. Would you be able to take 
on the role? 

Sending communications out to local 
business asking for raffle dona-
tions.  Ordering the raffle tickets from 
the printer and finalising artwork and 
proofing. Organising the 600 enve-
lopes of tickets to go out to each 
school child. Managing the stall on the 
day of the Summer and Christmas 
Fairs. Organising the distribution of 
prizes to winners. 

The KPA would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank Vicky (current co-
ordinator) for all of her hard work to 
date. If you feel that you can help us 
and be our new Raffle Co-ordinator 
please email us at kibworthparentsas-
socitaion@hotmail.com 

 

 

06.05.2019 - Spring Bank Holiday—School Closed 
07.05.2019 - 4N visit to Ernest Cook  
13.05.2019 -  Year 6 SATs week 
14.05.2019 -  4W visit to Ernest Cook 
21.05.2019 -  1L visit to Ernest Cook 
27 - 31.05.2019 -  Half term holiday 
04.06.2019 -  1RT visit to Ernest Cook 
06.06.2019 -  6H visit to Ernest Cook 
10.06.2019 -  2W visit to Ernest Cook 
14.06.2019 -  Class photographs 
18.06.2019 -  6R visit to Ernest Cook 
20.06.2019 -  2L visit to Ernest Cook 
22.06.2019 -  KPA Summer Fayre 
27.06.2019 -  6S visit to Ernest Cook 
27.06.2019 -  KS1 Sports Day 
28.06.2019 -  FS visit to West Lodge Farm Park 
28.06.2019 -  KS2 Sports Day 

                

As a school we would like to promote active travel and healthy lifestyle. On the last week of term 20-24th 
May is National walk to school week.  
We would like to encourage as many children as possible to walk to school on that week. During this week 
we are also signing up to support "Happy shoesday" (21/05/19)  and help raise funds for Living Streets. It 

would be fantastic if you could encourage your children to wear their happy shoes and walk to school on the day and col-
lect a suggested donation of £1 towards our charitable work to create safer streets for all. 
 
We are very excited about our wide offer of afterschool clubs which are starting next week. We still have spaces available in 
KS2 cricket and year 5/6 fencing. If your child is interested in any of these clubs, please speak to the school office.  
 
After a successful district Tag Rugby tournament where our year 3/4 team won out of 16 other schools, we took a trip to 
Vipers Rugby club to play the area final against Blaby Stokes Primary School.  
 
Despite the miserable weather, the children played with huge smiles on their faces and enjoyed every moment with all the 
parents watching on. Unfortunately the result did not go our way, however it was a very close match with lots of tries 
scored. Well done again to the team!  

Love to learn is a new section of our newsletter.  This week, Louie 
from Year 3 tells us all about his music lessons.  "In music, we are 
learning Samba.  Miss Binczik puts us in places with instru-
ments.  Miss Binczik asks us... 'what would you like for tea to-
night?' and we have to clap the answer or do the instrument to 
it.  The answers are 'fish and chips,' 'sausage and chips,' or 'I like 
custard in my underpants!'  When we are doing the beats (to the 

words) , we have to get them right and have to copy the beats with the instruments 
or by clapping.    It’s good because we get to swap and all have a go at different in-
struments. My favourite is the big drum because it makes the most noise!  Samba is 
one of the best things we have done in class and I love it!" 
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